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BACKGROUND ON THE SECTORAL ACCOUNTS TO BE INCORPORATED IN THE TRANSITION PROCESS AND TO BE FINANCED BY CONTRIBUTIONS OF THE FEMCIDI 2011 PROGRAMMING CYCLE
(Document prepared by the Secretariat)
Considering the need to incorporate the sectoral accounts into the new FEMCIDI outline as soon as possible, based on the agreements on the proposal for implementing the transition period to put into practice the proposed structure for the Special Multilateral Fund of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (FEMCIDI), approved March 10, 2011 (CEPCIDI/doc.979/11), and in order to expedite the pledge process, whose July 31, 2011 deadline remains in effect for the FEMCIDI 2011 Cycle, the Secretariat would like to present a summary of the current situation for your consideration.   
Background:

· For the 2010 FEMCIDI Programming Cycle, processes are being implemented in the areas of Education, Culture and Science and Technology.

· The Areas of Social Development and Sustainable Development do not have any High Level meetings programmed for neither the remainder of 2011, nor for the first semester of 2012.
· In the Social Development Area, Brazil has offered to hold the Third Ministerial Meeting and High Authorities on Social Development within the framework of CIDI during the second half of 2012, but has not yet formally convened or defined a date.
· In the Sustainable Development Area, during the second meeting of Ministers and High Authorities of Sustainable Development within the framework of CIDI, it was agreed to promote dialogue and to hold regular meetings of the Inter-American Commission on Sustainable Development (CIDS) on a regular basis. Currently, there is no defined date for neither a CIDS meeting nor a next ministerial. 
· The Economic Development Area does not count with a ministerial meeting process mechanism within the framework of CIDI. The aforementioned document CEPCIDI/doc.979/11
 “acknowledges the importance of CEPCIDI considering the mechanism and the body to be used to define the key themes and subsequent monitoring of the process under the new FEMCIDI structure in the area of economic development”.

· The Tourism Area will hold the Inter-American Travel Congress September 29 – 30, 2011 in El Salvador and the Labor Area will hold the Ministerial Meeting October 31st – November 1st, 2011 in El Salvador, allowing the inclusion of these two areas in the FEMCIDI 2011 Programming Cycle transition process.
The Secretariat believes that it is important for the Member States to review and define the sectoral accounts that will be financed by the FEMCIDI 2011 Programming Cycle, so that priority can be given to these accounts when contributions are made.
At the same time, it is also important to highlight that the Secretariat will be consulting the Management Board of the Inter-American Agency for Cooperation and Development to consider the relevance of creating a Labor Sectoral Account, so that they can separate the contributions destined to finance the priority topics in FEMCIDI within the framework of the Social Development Ministerial Process and the Inter- American Congress of Ministers of Labor.
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